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Homedale High School
Casey Grove, Athletic Director
203 East Idaho Ave
Homedale, Idaho 83628

Homedale School
District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees
From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director
CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal
Date: November 6, 2023
Re: Athletic Director Report November, 2023

Winter sports are here.  Girls basketball started on Monday, October 30th.  There are a total of 16 girls out, 
which means we will only have Varsity and JV teams this season.  Boys basketball will start on Monday, 
November 13th.  Wrestling is scheduled to start on Monday, November 13th as well.

Volleyball Update -
Volleyball’s season ended at the district tourney in Weiser.  The varsity team had its ups and downs.  
Coach Nash did a good job coaching the girls up and kept high expectations throughout the season.  The 
varsity finished the season with seven wins, which is three more than last year and four more than the year 
before. The SRV was a very difficult league again this season.  Fruitland were the state champions.

The JV team did not qualify for their district playoffs.  Frosh/Soph team made it to their district tourney as 
the four seed and had to travel to one seed, McCall, for their district tournament.  They were eliminated in 
the semifinals.

Football Update - 
Varsity football is the SRV champs for the sixth year in a row.  They are the number two overall seed in the 
3A ranks.  They had a first round bye.  We hosted and beat Snake River in the quarter finals.  We are 
hosting Teton in the semifinals this Saturday at 1:00.  It should be an electric environment.  I anticipate the 
stadium to be full.  If they win Saturday the state championship game will most likely be at Holt Arena vs. 
Sugar Salem…..again.

The JV football team was also the district champs!  Congrats to Coach White, staff and players.

Cross Country Update -
Homedale finished up the regular season with their district meet in McCall.  Bobby Christensen was the 
only qualifier for the state meet.

Girls Soccer Update -
The girls soccer team had a historic season, winning the district championship and qualifying for the state 
tournament.  Coach Nicoletti and her staff have done a great job of making the girls soccer program 
competitive in a short period of time.

Swimming Update -
We only had one swimmer with the co-op between Homedale, Middleton, and Vallivue.  Brock Johnson had 
a great season.  He is the first ever Homedale swimmer to qualify for the state swim meet.  Congrats to 
Brock.

Fall Sports Financials - All of our fall sports made money except for girls soccer.


